Carnon Downs Surgery

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP 
Minutes of the Meeting held on 14th March 2013 

Present:  Dr David Maling, Mrs Sally Rickard, Mr Geoff Aver, Mrs Carole May, Mrs Monica McConnell and Mrs Judith Ward
Apologies:  
Mrs Eleanor Stone and Mr Matthew Bromage

Mrs Judith Ward was welcomed to the group.  Judith was a senior staff nurse at the Duchy Hospital for 20 years and is currently the Vice Chair of Cornwall Hospital Care in Truro.  
The purpose of the meeting was to review the patient survey results with a view to writing a report for publication before the end of March.  The targets from last year’s survey were reviewed and it was noted that eight out of ten had been completed.  Waiting room chairs are due to be replaced during the summer and improving wheelchair access has yet to be addressed.  However, this matter has been discussed with the reception team and they have noted that the small number of wheelchair users who visit the surgery do not currently have any particular issues with accessibility.  Sally will follow-up Eleanor’s suggestion of clips attached to the floor to make door opening easier.  Carole was pleased to note that the receptionists are now giving their names when answering calls as suggested at a previous meeting.

The new survey has shown that 86% of patients are satisfied with opening hours which is an improvement on last year.   The practice will continue to consider different opening times and has committed to opening on Saturday mornings for a further twelve months.  Saturdays are particularly popular for drug collections and appointments are pre-booked as the surgery does not take any telephone calls at the weekend.  
A new telephone system was installed towards the end of January and this has been well received.  Several patients had requested a queuing facility for the phones and this is now in place with the new system.  Although there are many comments about the phones being very busy at 8.30am, 85% of patients consider that getting through on the telephone is either, easy, quite easy or very easy and 9% continue to find it difficult getting through. 
Question 3 explores how far in advance patients would like to pre-book appointments.  Whilst 56% like to book on the day, 37% would like to book up to seven days ahead.  The practice plans to open up a higher percentage of appointments for pre-booking in the near future.  The group felt that this should be advertised on the display screen in the waiting room.  The possibility that this would waste appointments if patients failed to attend was discussed.  95% of patients feel that they can usually manage to book an appointment to suit their requirement which is an excellent response.  Difficulties with the appointment booking system include the volume of calls at 8.30am, the inconvenience of phoning at 8.30am, coordinating appointments with Corlink transport and a lack of appointments to pre-book.  It is hoped that the combination of the new phone system and increasing availability of appointments to pre-book will address many of these problems.  A decreased number of patients were interested in booking appointments via the internet.  
Questions regarding parking facilities and access to the building did not indicate any problems.  Use of the booking-in screen has risen from 59% to 77% which may be due to the re-wording of the instructions.  Rating of the waiting room has improved.  Some patients still find it stuffy and others cold while some like the music and others do not.  It was agreed last year that it would be impossible to please everyone!  One patient commented that there was not a space available to park a wheelchair in the waiting room.  This can easily be rectified and will be addressed immediately.  There were still a number of comments about increasing the numbers of chairs with arms and adding some chairs with a higher seat.  This matter is due to be addressed in the near future.  The surgery premises rating have increased at excellent from 52% to 60% which may reflect some recent decorating and an improvement in the grounds.  
There was an improvement in the number of patients who found the receptionists very helpful rising from 82% last year to 91% this year.  There was an abundance of kind comments regarding the reception team.  
The time that patients are waiting to be seen has improved.  Patients seen on time have increased from 14% to 18% and those waiting 5-10 minutes have also increased from 43% to 48%.  Those waiting more than 30 minutes have decreased from 3% to 2%.  The surgery continues to strive to improve waiting times and a further improvement has been noted by patients.  A slight decrease in the number of patients “always” seeing their preferred doctor has been noted, down to 17% from 21% but “usually” had shown an increase from 56% to 65%.  This result was probably inevitable as the number of locum doctors has increased over the past six months due to sickness.  The importance of continuity of care was discussed.
An increase in the number of patients rating the dispensary as “excellent” was up from 70% last year to 74% this year.  A question about reordering prescriptions has shown that fewer patients are using the telephone now.  The number of patients using e-mail to order repeat medication is now in excess of 600.  There were two comments indicating concern that telephone ordering would be stopped.  The aim was only to raise awareness of other, safer methods and this would appear to have been achieved.   Some patients complained that a separate e-mail address was required for each patient.  The e-mail address is the unique identifier required by the clinical software system and patients should find it reasonably straight forward to set up an additional e-mail account.
Patients support the Practice newsletter with 44% of patient preferring this method of communication showing an increase from 29% last year.  The waiting room screen also remains popular.  There was little support for staff uniforms with one patient suggesting that this would “create an air of officialdom”.

The general comments were very positive and extremely complimentary.  Other points raised included a request for an e-newsletter which can be found on the website, name badges which all staff already wear and for the Patient Group to be advertised more widely.  There was also a request to adopt INR blood testing in surgery.  This procedure is currently in the process of being implemented.  A second 24 hour blood pressure machine was also requested which had already been purchased.
There was discussion about new arrangements for neck and back physiotherapy and adult hearing from AQP’s (Any Qualified Provider).  The group felt that it would be interesting to explore this topic in more detail.  It was agreed to discuss the RMS (Referral Management Service) and AQP’s at the next meeting in early July.  An update on GP Commissioning will also be included.  The next meeting will be arranged for a Tuesday evening as Eleanor finds Thursdays difficult.
Following a successful pilot last year, the Practice will be starting Health Checks in April for patients aged between 40 and 74 who do not suffer from a long-term condition such as high blood pressure, heart, kidney or respiratory disease, diabetes or stroke/TIA.  
Dispensary is currently looking into revising the ordering process for repeat medications.  It is hoped that patients will be able to submit an order for the next month’s regular medication when collecting their current prescription.  There will be more news on this in the near future.

There being no further business the meeting was closed.
